
1

Offerings
2023-2024

This year marked a significant milestone in our 
history. It was 125 years ago that the Sisters of the 
Sorrowful Mother established the first hospital 
outpost in Wabasha. Though much has changed 
in that time, our mission to provide high-quality 
healthcare to those in our service area has not.

Throughout 2023, Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s has 
taken time each month to commemorate this 
anniversary. Some events focused on our staff 
and facilities, while others turned outward to our 
communities, as we recognize that without the 
support of those with whom we share our home, we 
wouldn’t be able to celebrate our longevity today.

In January, we kicked off the festivities with an 
opening ceremony that featured scrapbooks, 
photos and other memorabilia detailing St. 
Elizabeth’s history. Scott Rathgaber, MD, CEO of 
Bellin and Gundersen Health System, spoke at the 
event, as did hospital administrator Jim Root and 
senior consultant Tom Crowley. 

For February, several of our staff members braved 
the chilly temperatures to take part in the annual 
Grumpy Plunge as part of Wabasha’s Grumpy 
Old Men Festival. Proceeds raised at the event 
supported Great River Homes, Inc., and the 
Wabasha Rotary Club. 

March saw our annual food drive for three area food 
share programs in our service area. In total, Gundersen 
St. Elizabeth’s employees and 
Auxiliary members donated 
560 pounds of food and $708 
in cash.

125 Year Anniversary Highlights
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In April, as the snow melted and 
the grass around our grounds 
reappeared, staff volunteered to 
clean up around our campus. And as 
a show of appreciation that morning, 
everyone was treated to a yogurt 
parfait.

We marked Healthcare Week in 
May by organizing games of Bingo 
that incorporated tidbits about 
our history, as well as offering daily 
reflections that included a look back 
at our past and a vision for our future. 
Daily prayers were also offered by 
Deacon Jim, for our staff to continue 
serving with a gracious love using 
the gifts God has provided, and our 
patients, who put their trust in the 
work we do.

June was a special month as we 
remembered Sister Gerina Harrer. 
Sister Gerina passed away in 1996, 
but Marcia Kjos, former employee in 
recreational therapy, went to great 
lengths to preserve the many crafts 
and treasures that Sister Gerina 
created over the years. Marcia held 
three presentations to talk about the 
items and encouraged those who 
knew Sister Gerina to share memories 
of her.

On the final weekend of July, staff 
proudly represented St. Elizabeth’s 
in the 2023 Wabasha Riverboat Days 
parade, where we were honored to 
be named Grand Parade Marshal! 
We had a great time passing out 
beachballs and dancing to the music 
of Uncle Daddy.

August marked our biggest 
community celebration of the year 
with our picnic at the hospital. 
The community response was 
overwhelming, as we welcomed 
more than 600 neighbors for a night 
of food, games, presentations and 
comradery. Our anniversary was even 

featured that evening on the KTTC 
newscast! 

September was a busy month 
as we took part in the Kellogg 
Watermelon Days parade. Then we 
got involved with the two-month-
long SeptOberfest celebration in 
Wabasha by sponsoring Movie Night 
Under the Bridge.

In October, staff from each 
department used their creative 
muscles to decorate a pumpkin that 
best defines the work they do. 

Before the snow flies in November, 
we’ll once again take time to beautify 
the hospital grounds through an 
organized clean-up effort. 

Finally, to round out our year-long 
celebration in December, plans are 
to host a closing ceremony, sharing 
photos from throughout the year and 
hearing from hospital leaders.

• 5th Grant Boutique
• Claire Abbott
• Matthew & Mary Abbott
• Riley Abbott
• Tom Abbott
• Abbott Paint & Carpet
• Ackermann Total Eye Care
• Adamson Motors
• Ag Partners Cooperative
• Dave & Valerie Ahlers
• Edwin Albrecht

• Mary Allison
• AmazonSmile Foundation
• John & Bev Ambuehl
• Edward & Arlene Amdahl
• Janice Amdahl
• American Legion Auxiliary Post 546
• American Legion Auxiliar 

Sura-Wiersgalla Unit 186
• American Legion Post 50
• Jay & Julie Anderson
• John & Erma Anderson

• Vern Anderson
• Chris & Harley Antoff
• Charlotte Arens
• Jerry & Mary Arens
• Matt Arens
• Dan & Jeni Arnold
• Beverly Arnoldy
• Phillip & Beth Aune
• Alice Auth
• Jo & Lynn Baasch
• Patricia Bailey

• Lois Balk
• Donna Bance
• Carl Barnes
• Connie Barrett
• James & Mary Ann Barton
• Ed & Pam Bauman
• David & Sonja Bautch
• Bill, Ann and Aidan Baxter
• Baxter Family Foundation
• John Behrns
• Shirley Behrns

Donors: September 1, 2022 - September 1, 2023

St. Elizabeth’s Community Development Foundation acknowledges, with deep appreciation, the 
following individuals, businesses and organizations for their generous giving. Donors are listed in 
alphabetical order by last name. Benefactors that request anonymity are privately remembered 
but not publicly recognized.
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• William & Georgene Benson
• Dan & Linda Binner
• Jeremy Binner
• Dr. Marilu Bintz
• Bernard & Susan Bouquet
• Jim & Jan Bouquet
• John & Marcia Bouquet
• Pamela Breuer
• The Andrew & Jill Brown Fund
• Robert & Kim Brunkow
• Brunkow Hardwood Corporation
• Buck’s Bar & Grill
• Jim & Helen Burfeind
• Paul & Julie Burkhardt
• Sheldon Burns
• Mary Burrichter & Bob Kierlin
• Mike Busch
• Paul Busch
• The Cabbage Patch & Blossom Shop 
• Camp Lacupolis
• Danaca & Donald Carr
• Philip & Patricia Carrels
• Lori  & Tom Cashman

• Castlerock Museum
• Jennifer Christoffer
• Gary ‘Chris’ Christopherson
• John A. Clark
• Wabasha High Class of 1971 
• John & Maxine Cleeton
• Nancy Cliff
• Coffee Mill Golf Course
• James Concidine
• The Concord Advisory Group, Ltd.
• Robert & Marlene Connelly
• Robert Connor
• Donna & Preston Cook
• Mike & Nicki Costello
• Linda Cournoyer
• Christopher & Brenda Creighton
• David & Anne Cremons
• Jean & Scott Crow
• Tom & Marilyn Crowley
• Lyle & Carol Cruser
• Rose Currie
• Donald & Sandra Curtin
• Dairyland Power Cooperative

• Sue & Jerry Dalen
• Pat & Donna Daley
• Dan Miller Construction
• Mary Patricia Danckwart
• Danckwart Landscaping & 

Excavating
• Mary Lou Delaney
• Margo Deming
• Tom & Mary Deming
• Bruce & Cindy Denk
• Mary (Malone) Devney
• Ken & Diane Dick
• Dick’s Auto Parts
• Dick’s Fresh Market
• John & Kathryn Diffley
• Diocese of Winona-Rochester
• Kathleen Dix
• DNB Enterprises, LLC
• John & Rose Doffing
• Margaret Iverson Dohn &  

Joseph Dohn
• Jackie Doyle
• Verna Dralle

• John Drysdale
• Willard & Nora Drysdale
• John & Kate Dunnum
• Scott & Emily Durand
• John Earney
• Michael & Janet Ebersold
• Dave & Sandy Ebert
• E. Stuart & Diana Eickelberg
• Terri Eide
• Dennis & Kathy Einck
• Jacquelyn Erwin
• Mary Evers
• Lynn & Eugene Eversman
• Rich & Cindy Eversman
• Faith Lutheran Church WELCA
• Craig & Nancy Falkum
• Dan Fedie
• Steve & Mary Fessler
• John & Kathleen Fillmore
• Paul & Lynn Fisch
• Betty Fischer
• Fitzgerald Giving Fund
• Sandy Fitzgerald

of every donation stays right here in our community to 
advance local healthcare.

Raised to support
our mission  of every gift directly 

benefits patient and 
resident care

VOLUNTEERS share 
their time and talents 
to enhance care 
and support staff.

St. Elizabeth’s Community Development
Foundation Impact Report

$998,867
Lucille Burrichter 
Scholarships were 
awarded totaling 
$363,898 (since 
2003)

370
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From the time she was born, and for the 
birth of her own children, local patient 
Kathy Horn has been receiving medical 
care at St. Elizabeth’s all her life. Like 
many patients, her health and wellness 
needs have varied over the years. But 
what has remained constant is the same 
standard of high-quality care she has 
relied on every step of the way. 
  
Following a cancer diagnosis she 
received more than three years ago, 
Kathy most recently utilizes the 
hospital’s outpatient services for routine 
Foley catheter care. The catheter has 
become an essential need throughout 
her cancer treatment journey, and it’s a 
medical device she’s quite grateful for. 

“It has been a godsend,” Horn said. “And 
with St. Elizabeth’s close to home, it is 

very convenient and helpful to have 
the option of going there to have my 
catheter changed out and maintained.”

Kathy meets with a team of nurses 
every four weeks and says her decades 
of interaction with St. Elizabeth’s staff, 
whether for catheter care, primary care 
or emergency services, has consistently 
been outstanding. She enjoys building 
a friendly rapport with her care team 
and appreciates the effort they make to 
provide a comfortable experience and 
patient-centered service. 

“Everyone always goes out of their 
way to be positive, professional and 
kind,” Horn said. Kathy feels right at 
home at St. Elizabeth’s, and recent 
enhancements made to the hospital’s 
outpatient area contribute to its 
inviting, comforting aesthetic and 
patient care environment. 

Recently, the outpatient area was 
moved to its own dedicated room on 
the hospital’s main floor, which was 

also freshened up with new paint 
and a new patient chair. Previously, 
outpatient services were part of a 
shared space with the Med/Surg unit 
on the hospital’s second floor.

“It’s so bright and cheery,” Kathy 
described. “I enjoy the new, remodeled 
room and brand-new, state-of-the-art 
equipment.”

The outpatient room is used for the 
following services

For any outpatient needs and keeping 
your care close to home, contact your 
provider to inquire about making an 
appointment.

• Wound care
• Infusions
• Injections
• Vaccinations
• Catheter changes
• Blood administration
• Suture removal
• Birth control injections

Outpatient Services: Kathy Horn

• Sharon & Richard Flatten
• Michael & Natalie Fleming
• Viva Fleming
• Paul & Mary Flicek
• Jerry & Irene Flies
• Avis Fluekiger
• Foresight Bank
• Jen Foster
• Jim & Rita Fox
• Fresh Wok
• Walt & Jean Fries
• Brianna Frisch
• Gary & Merideth Frost
• Earlene Fuchs
• Steve & Mary Fuchs
• Shara Fuller
• Mary Funk
• Amy Gaedtke
• Hermie & Carol Gander

• Shirley Gander
• Steve & Susie Gessner
• Joanne Gilbertson
• Gale Gill
• Larry & Jane Glander
• Gary & Deb Glomski
• Janice Glomski
• Elizabeth Goihl
• Cass & Mary Gordon
• Berneice Graner
• Jeff & Pat Graner
• Peter Greenheck
• John & Carol Gronseth
• Gundersen Health System  

Regional Services
• Gundersen St. Joseph’s
• Gundersen St Elizabeth’s Auxiliary
• Gundersen St Elizabeth’s Employee 

Fundraisers

• Gundersen St Elizabeth’s 
Employee Memorial Fund

• Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s  
Farm Project

• Gundersen St Elizabeth’s Health 
Care Center Fundraisers

• Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s 
Recreational Therapy 

• Gundersen St Elizabeth’s 
Wellness Programs

• Gail Gusa
• Charles & Bernetta Haeska
• Vivian Haeuser
• Dave & Carol Hager
• Gary & Mary Lou Hager
• Mary Hager
• William & Gloria Hager
• Ken & Linda Haley
• Haley Comfort Systems, Inc.

• Bruce & Beverly Hall
• Rollin Hall & Mickey Nelson
• John & Sue Hampe
• Pete Hampe
• Betty Hansen
• Arthur & Mary Hanson
• Barbara Hanson & Randy Rotering
• Larry & Barb Hanson
• Marjorie Hanson
• Hardy/Wilson Donor Advised Fund
• Mary Hargesheimer
• Reverend Monsignor Thomas 

Hargesheimer
• Mary Lu Harney
• Bishop Bernard J. Harrington
• Ruth Hartert
• John & Jane Hartmann
• HBCI
• Ken & Pat Heaser
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Thanks to a generous community 
and a tireless Foundation, 
Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s added 
a new, state-of-the-art cardiac 
monitoring system in its emergency 
and surgery departments in 2023. 

The $245,000-plus cost was covered 
entirely by donations from local 
community groups, as well as 
fundraising by the St. Elizabeth’s 
Community Development 
Foundation.

The 16-piece GE system is used to 
record a patient’s vital signs, EKG 
readings and other health indicators. 
Because this unit interfaces with 
Gundersen’s patient records system, 
all information can be seen at 
Gundersen La Crosse or other major 
tertiary centers, in real time as it’s 
entered at the bedside, rather than 
waiting until a nurse can enter it 
later. That, in turn, frees up nurses to 
do more of what they do best – care 
for patients.

This past May, Larry Anderson and 
his family celebrated the one-year 
anniversary of his heart transplant. 

Prior to that, the Wabasha resident 
completed 30 sessions of the cardiac 
rehab phase two program, and 
having graduated from that level, 
he’s now in the maintenance phase, 
attending sessions three days a week 
at Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s, with the 
goal of slowly but steadily increasing 
his strength and endurance.

It was a far cry from where he was 
nine years ago where one day at 
work, he experienced shortness of 
breath and weakness as he climbed 
a flight of stairs. Rather than ignoring 
his symptoms, he heeded the 
warning signs, which resulted in a 
trip to the emergency room and the 
start of a battle for his life.

From then on, Larry and his doctors 
searched for medications or 
procedures that would offer more 
than simply temporary relief. When 
they ran out of options, they were 
left with one final possibility: a heart 
transplant. But the wait was long, 
and with 12-18 months to live, his 
outlook was grim.

“This is when your faith is really put 

to the test. I had to trust in God’s plan 
and timing. There was nothing more 
we could do but pray,” Larry says.

Finally, Larry got the call he was 
praying for, and soon after, he 
underwent a heart transplant in 
Rochester. The procedure was 
successful, but the road to recovery 
was long. Part of that journey, 
though, wound back home to 
Wabasha and St. Elizabeth’s, where 
he and exercise physiologist Brad 
Ziemer worked for months on his 
rehabilitation.

“Larry’s commitment to stick with 
the program remained strong 
throughout his rehab and continues 
today,” Ziemer says. “He has inspired 
all of us as we witness incredible 
progress in his overall health. ”

Larry’s story is what inspires 
Monica Walters, nurse manager of 
inpatient and emergency services 
at St. Elizabeth’s, to advocate for 
introducing the best technology 
available. “For patients, it means 
they’re getting high-quality 
care locally, close to home,” she 
says. “We’re so lucky to have the 
equipment that we do for a small 
rural hospital.”

Patient Cardiac Monitoring System goes live, 
celebrates heart rehab success
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David Puetz could no longer manage the pain in his knee 
following an injury he suffered way back in high school. 
For years, the 62-year-old Wabasha resident was told he 
was too young and active for a procedure such as a total 
knee replacement, so he carried on with treatments that 
dulled the pain, but never fixed the source of it. 

Finally last year, David decided enough was enough. 
After considering options from hospitals in the Twin 
Cities, he met with orthopedic surgeon Tom Dudley, MD, 
at Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s Hospital, who examined 
David’s knee and told him he’d be a perfect candidate for 
knee replacement surgery. To David’s good fortune, his 
surgery in May lined up with the introduction of a new 
piece of technology at the hospital: CORI.

Robot assisting on knee 
surgery at St. Elizabeth’s

• Tracy Heaser & John Wineski
• Mary Helmueller
• Kurt & Tracy Henn
• Stan Hennessy
• Herb+Arrow
• Julie Hernandez
• Earl & Rita Hetrick
• Bob & Barbie Hewitt
• Kay Hickey
• Hill’s Hardware Hank
• Lester & Carolyn Hinkle
• Mark Hoffman
• Daren & Theresa Hofschulte
• Patti Holland
• Jerome & Shirley Holmay
• Kathy Horn & Robert Church
• Diane & Bruce Hoseck
• John & Aggie Hubbard
• Lorena Hungerford
• Cynthia & Tom Huyber  
• Interstate Building Supply
• Joyce Ireland & Family
• Marguerite Iverson
• J & J Bar-B-Que
• J.F. Ahern Co.
• Don & Mary Jacoby
• Jim & Jean Jahn
• James Anhorn State Farm
• Mark & Alice Jarstad

• Jewel Golf Club
• John & Marla Simmet Family Fund
• Leigh M. Johnson
• Margaret & Philip Johnson
• Randy Johnson
• Keith & Melodee Jones
• Roberta Jordan
• John & Beverly Kackmann
• Roland & Dorothy Kallstrom
• Ramona Kanz
• June Kasper
• Kellogg Auto Body
• Douglas Kennebeck & Arlene Snider
• Gary & Sharon Kennebeck
• Pam Kieffer
• Bruce Kinlund
• Ron & Joan Klassen
• Don & Carolynn Klees
• Mary Jane Klees
• Paul Klees
• Paulette Klees
• Ruth Klein
• Mary Kontzelmann
• John & Jackie Kreye
• David Kruger & Brenda Sheeley
• Jan Kuklinski
• Dan & Kim Kutzke
• Harry & Jean Lager
• Lake City Golf

• Lake Pepin Golf Course
• George Lamey, Jr.
• Vern & Joan Langhorst
• LARK Toys
• John & Kay LaRocque
• Leigh & Lori Larson
• Eugene Laschinger
• Barbara Laska
• Sharron LaVigne Dick
• Frank & Theresa Lee
• Leland & Julie Leichtnam
• Mark Leidner
• Janel Leimer
• Jerry & Lois Leisen
• Darlene & Steve Leqve
• Steve & Peggy Levan
• Tom & Jane Lewandowski
• Scott & Sally Lien
• Jon & Jo Lineweaver
• Jerry Lockwood
• Steve & Theresa Loechler
• Joni Lommen & Jim Nordstrom
• Duke & Jean Loretz
• Roger E. Loretz
• Karen Lubich
• Laurie Lucas
• Don & Rebecca Luckstein
• Janet & Scott Macon
• Benj & Judy Mahle

• Delma Mahlman
• Peter & Sharon Malin
• Ed Malone
• Bob & Linda Mann
• Richard & Jeanne Manthei
• Pat Maringer
• John & Carol Marx
• Michael H. Marx
• Pete & Barb Mathias
• Scott & Gretchen Mathy
• Wayne & Judith Mattison
• Susan McClone & Dennis Carr
• Mike & Joan McCormick
• Darlene McDonald
• John McDonough
• Joseph & Valerie McGrath
• Bill & Bonnie McMillin
• Dianne & Al McMurray
• Gerald McNallan
• Ed & Elizabeth McQuillan
• Ellen & Gary Meister
• Keith & Nancy Menting
• Michele Merten
• Dee Mertes
• Paul & Linda Mertes
• David & Susie Metz
• Mary Kay Metz
• Rich & Skip Meurer
• Stephen & Wendy Meyer
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Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s recently 
began incorporating use of the CORI 
Surgical System, which features 
robotics-assisted technology that 
helps the surgeon plan and perform 
a knee replacement more efficiently 
and accurately than traditional 
methods.

The system creates a customized 
3-dimensional model of a patient’s 
knee, and that helps the surgeon in 
choosing the correct implant size 
and placement to perfect a patient’s 
movement and function after 
the procedure. By increasing the 
accuracy of each step, it increases 
the likelihood of greater stability in 
the knee and wider range of motion.

The model also eliminates the need 
for a CT scan of the knee before 
surgery, therefore reducing exposure 
to radiation.

“We think that improving those 
things will improve patient 
outcomes,” Dr. Dudley says. 

Dr. Dudley has been Gundersen St. 
Elizabeth’s orthopedic surgeon for 
the past two-and-a-half years, and 
he’s performed all the knee surgeries 
using CORI since the hospital 
received it in April. The first one 
happened the same week it arrived, 

and he hasn’t had a traditional 
surgery since. 

Having a joint replacement at 
Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s provides 
another opportunity to receive care 
close to home. 

“This robot is a good tool, where the 
people in Wabasha and surrounding 
small towns get the same state-
of-the-art care as they might at 
Gundersen in La Crosse, Mayo Clinic 
or any of the surrounding hospitals,” 
says Dr. Dudley, a Lake City native 
who returned home after practicing 
in Alexandria, Minn., for 13 years. 

When David learned CORI would 
aid Dr. Dudley with the knee 
replacement, he was excited by the 
prospects of what may result. 

“I was excited – I thought this was 
good,” David says. “It’ll help my 
surgeon out, it’ll help me out, and I 
didn’t have any reservations at all.” 

David says his surgery went well, and 
his entire care team did an excellent 
job. “It’s such a great place because 
it’s not such a big hospital that you 
get lost in the system,” he says. “They 
all ended up knowing me at one 
point or another.”

David began post-surgery physical 
therapy, and as he worked through 
the process, both in consultation 
with Dr. Dudley and the physical 
therapist, he was also able to clear 
out old scar tissue that had built up 
after his injury years ago. The work 
resulted in an outcome beyond what 
even Dr. Dudley could have hoped 
for.

Eventually, he was dismissed from 
physical therapy after he was told he 
made such great strides that their 
help was no longer needed. 

“It feels very good,” he says. “When 
I walk out the door at work, I’m not 
limping anymore.”

Thankfully, this part of Dr. Dudley’s 
job just became a little easier 
with CORI’s help. Though it’s a 
new possibility at Gundersen St. 
Elizabeth’s, it’s become common in 
larger hospitals. In that way, robotic 
knee surgery is now the standard 
bearer, and Dr. Dudley is thankful to 
have the tool at his disposal. 

“I think we have the opportunity to 
provide that kind of care, and what 
would be considered the standard 
of care, in our rural service area,” 
he says, adding that CORI could be 
used for other types of surgery in the 
future. 

David is thankful it was an option for 
him. “I was so happy that I went to 
Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s,” he says. 
“When I got done, I thought, ‘What a 
difference that made.’”
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In 2022, Wabasha County’s Mental 
Health Task Force commissioned a 
community health needs assessment 
that focused on the needs of its 
residents. Based on the findings, 
Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s Hospital 
and Clinics, a partner with the county, 
and community partners will focus on 
priority health needs: mental health 
and senior health.

As a partner in this work, Gundersen 
St. Elizabeth’s is committed to 
improving the wellbeing of its 
neighbors by tailoring resources 
to address the growing needs in 
this area. In that spirit, the hospital 
recently welcomed Allison Beito, MD, 
a behavioral health provider on the 
primary care team who has a special 
interest in geriatric psychiatry and 
is especially engaged in caring for 
patients living with neurogenerative 
disorders, those living in long-
term care settings and patients 
experiencing comorbid medical 
illnesses.  

“I enjoy collaborating with patients 
and their families, including those 
living with mood and anxiety 
disorders, psychotic disorders and 
personality disorders,” Dr. Beito says. 
“This organization has a big heart. 
I want to be part of the mission 
of providing the best and most 
comprehensive care close to home.” 

Dr. Beito received her medical degree 
from the university of Kansas School of 
Medicine. She graduated from Mayo 
Clinic’s Psychiatry Residency program 
and, in June, completed Mayo Clinic’s 
Geriatric Psychiatry Fellowship. Before 
pursuing a career in healthcare, she 
worked in engineering for the United 
States Coast Guard. 

“I really missed the emphasis on 
personal connection in my daily 
work,” Dr. Beito says. “Medicine, and 
psychiatry in particular, feels like the 
perfect fit.” 
 
There are many community partners 
that make up the county’s mental 
health committee, including 
Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s, which plays 
a vital role by providing emergency 
services and behavioral health services 
in primary care, starting with Dr. Beito, 
psychiatry, and Mindy Wise, licensed 
clinical social worker.

Commitment to Mental Health

Allison Beito, MD

• David & Myriam Miller
• Jim & Anne Miller
• John & Diane Miller
• Minneiska Meats
• Paul Mittelstadt
• Bahram Mokri
• Dan & Linda Monahan
• Mary J. Moxness
• Marvin & Donna Moy
• Mount Frontenac Golf Course
• John & Susan Mundy
• Mary Mundy
• Chris & Kathy Munns
• Helen Myers
• Anna Narveson
• Becky Nelson
• Kathleen Nelson
• Paul E. Nelson
• Gregory Nixon
• Curtis & Kathy Noll

• Gerard & Kim Norton
• Dale & Elizabeth Nuzum
• Jim & Mary O’Brien
• John Ochsner
• Peter & Carolyn Ochsner
• The Olde Triangle Pub
• Jim & Gretchen Olson
• Robert & Bonet Olson
• Casey Albert T. O’Neil Foundation
• Pauline Osheim
• Lana Ostrom
• Wendy Ostrom Wilson
• Richard Ozmun
• Carol Pack
• Ed & Luci Passe
• Joanie Passe & Larry Anderson
• John & Caren Passe
• Ted & Michele Passe
• Troy & Paula Passe
• Smokey Pater & Becky Kruger

• Kathryn Patraw
• Mary Ann Patraw
• Paul Flicek Insurance Agency
• Doug & Sharon Penning
• Peoples State Bank
• Pepin Manufacturing, Inc.
• Barbara Perry
• Jim & Lori Perry
• Perry  Dental
• Merritt & Dori Petersen
• Jake Peterson
• Jennifer Peterson
• Terri Peterson
• Joe & Nancy Petit
• David & Mary Pfeilsticker
• Jim & Rita Pfeilsticker
• Linda Pfeilsticker
• Theresa Pfeilsticker
• Jerry & Marilyn Pierce
• Mike Pierce

• Nancy & Alan Pinsonneault
• Piper Hills Golf Course
• Mary Polyard
• Gail Pommerening
• Pool 4 Adventures
• Ron & Carol Prescher
• Mike & Kim Purvis
• Tony & Heidi Purvis
• Quality Propane & Dust Control
• Mary Beth Quiram
• Ranfranz & Vine Funeral Homes
• Reads Landing Brewing Company
• Nancy Regnier
• Ryan Reidt
• Lois & Paul Reinhardt
• Patty Reinhardt
• Elisa Ricciardi
• Ed & Bev Rice
• Sharon & Pete Riester
• Becky Rietmann
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For Paul Busch, donating to St. 
Elizabeth’s Community Development 
Foundation holds more significance 
than just supporting local giving 
efforts—it’s about the impact it has 
on St. Elizabeth’s entire service area 
and beyond.

“Being a donor is so important to me,” 
Busch emphasized. “The hospital is 
vibrant and well-equipped with the 
help of the Foundation’s support. St. 
Elizabeth’s is vital to the community 
and surrounding areas.”

Paul, who is a longtime resident of 
Wabasha and owner of a local car 
dealership, has been connected to 
St. Elizabeth’s all his life for various 
medical needs and care for members 
of his family.

Paul’s son had brain cancer as a child 
and walking through the medical 
journey together as a family was 
eye-opening to the impact and 
importance of access to a strong local 
health system.

He particularly appreciates the ‘small 
town’ feel of his care experiences. 

Donor 
Spotlight: 
Paul Busch

• Riverboat Lanes
• John & Diane Rivers
• David Roberts, MD
• Donald B. Robertson
• Paul & Joan Roemer
• Sharon & Jeff Roemer
• Paul & Mary 

Rohowetz
• Scott & Janet 

Rolbiecki
• Jim & Renee Root
• Roger & Kathy Root
• Phil & Sue Rosendale
• Rotary Club Of 

Wabasha
• Gladys Rotering
• Beth Burkhardt Roth
• David & Judy Russell
• Father Jim Russell
• Gary & Julie Russell
• Ruth & George 

Doffing Charitable 
Fund

• Michael & Janice Ryan
• Susan Sabo and 

Kathy, Jeanne & Sue 
Thorpe

• Kathryn Sand
• Ron & Sandy 

Sanderson
• Tim & Karen Scanlon
• Dan & Linda Schaefer
• Cynthia Scharr
• Bob & Diane Scheel
• Fred & Dianne 

Schjolberg
• Jennifer & Tim 

Schlagenhaft
• William & Mary 

Schlagenhaft
• Gary & Shelby 

Schlosstein
• Charles Schmidt
• Marlene Schmidt
• Roy & Sue Schmidt
• Sandra & Tom 

Schmidt
• Stephen & Rosemary 

Schmidt
• Steve & Vicki Schmidt
• Dale & Carol Schmit

• Gary Schmitt
• Father Don Schmitz
• Dennis & Gail 

Schneider
• Jim & Jane Schneider
• John Paul & Kathy 

Schneider
• Debbie & Andy 

Schouweiler
• Marlyne Schouweiler
• Randy & Doris 

Schumacher
• Gary & Michelle 

Schurhammer
• Jim & Kathy 

Schurhammer
• Laura Schurhammer
• Lucille Schurhammer
• Vienne & Grant 

Schuth
• Phillip Schwend, DO
• Roger 

Schwinghammer
• Carol & Steve Scott
• Paul & Kim Scott
• Steve & Bobbi 

Sedlmayr
• Gary & Leslie Seykora
• Shear Maddness 
• Silver Star Saloon and 

Grill
• Pamela Simon-Saleey
• Mr. & Mrs. John 

Skroch
• Slippery’s Restaurant
• Charlie & Sharon 

Smith
• Michael & Deborah 

Smith
• Gerald & Tanya 

Sobotta
• Patty & Carl Soldner
• Shawn & Sarah 

Squires
• St. Agnes Church 

Women’s Group
• St. John’s Lutheran 

W-ELCA
• Dale & Jaci Staiger
• Linda Stamschror
• Marianne Stamschror

“You’re not just a number at St. 
Elizabeth’s—you’re a person,” Busch 
said. “Everyone knows you by 
first name. That kind of personal 
connection is rare, and it completely 
transforms the patient experience.” 

Paul was honored to have served on 
the hospital’s Board of Directors for 
nine years. He was then appointed to 
the Foundation’s Board of Directors in 
2002 and currently serves as chair of 
the board.

He leads by example as a major 
donor for all the Foundation’s capital 
campaigns and has a hand in the 
strategic planning for the use of funds 
raised. According to Tom Crowley, 
senior executive consultant and 
Foundation board member, “Paul is 
an outstanding leader and supporter 
of the Foundation. He’s always the 
first to show his commitment to 
providing quality health care to the 
communities we serve.”

Paul has a meaningful motto he lives 
by, which inspires his drive to give 
and help lead others on the same 
path: “Do your giving while you’re 
living, so you’re knowing where it’s 
going.” 

“It’s beneficial to pick and choose 
where your money will go and 
actually witness the difference it 
makes,” Busch said. “By supporting St. 
Elizabeth’s, it has supported us and 
the community in return.”

Do your giving 
while you’re living, 
so you’re knowing 
where it’s going.
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• Starwave Productions
• John & Rheta Stears
• Susan Stechmann
• Gaylene Steckelberg
• Jo & Jerry Stejskal
• Larry & Marsha Stenzel
• Richard & Jill Stiller
• Keith A. & Mary A. Stogsdill
• Tom & Cathie Stordahl
• Betty Stromness
• Michael Strong
• Terry Stroot
• Dan & Wendy Stumpf
• Gary & Anita Stumpf
• Annabelle Suilmann
• Bruce Suilmann
• Carol Suilmann
• Butch & Jan Sullivan
• SVJ Creative Designs
• Betsy Sylvester & Loren Kispert
• Jeani Tentis & Dean Anderson
• Kathy Tentis
• Mary Tentis
• Darlene Theismann
• John Theismann & Sandy Howard
• Peter & Julie Theismann
• Thomas Industries
• Thrivent Choice
• Nancy Tibor
• Dan & Diane Ties
• Carmen Tiffany
• Ione Timm
• Jane Timm
• Terry & Betsy Timm
• Robert & Diane Todd
• Township 23 Distillery, LLC
• Raymond & Mary Turcotte
• Connie Vaplon
• VFW Post 4086
• W.A.K. Construction Services
• Wabasha American Legion 

Auxiliary Unit 50
• Wabasha Dentistry
• Wabasha Industries, Inc.
• Wabasha Rubbish Removal
• Wabasha Warehouse Liquors
• Wabasha-Kellogg Area Community 

Foundation
• Mary Lou & Jerry Wagner
• Peg & Dave Walch
• Conn & Monica Walters

• Jean Waterman
• Jane Wegener
• Deacon Jim & Kay Weingart
• Carol Weisz
• Werner’s Top Hat Bar
• West Side Tavern, LLC
• Rhonda & Brad Whalen
• Duane & Barbara Whitney
• Gerald & Barb Wildes
• Jacquelyn Will
• Dawn Wilson & John Hardy
• Martin & Gretchen Wilson
• John & Mary Wingert
• Wipfli LLP
• Ed Wirtz
• Chris & Mindy Wise
• Jan & Roger Wise
• Dwayne & Mary Lou Witte
• Glenn Witte & Margaret Warpeha
• WNB Financial - Wabasha
• WNB Financial - Winona
• WNB Insurance Agency, Inc.
• Mike & Kim Wobbe
• David & Jeani Wodele
• Gary & Rosanne Wodele
• Rob & Jill Wodele
• Eugene R. (Bunny) Wodele
• Brian & Sue Wolfe
• Darlene Wolfe
• Harold & Gerry Wolfe
• John & Sandy Wolfe
• Bob Wooden
• Tom & Nancy Wooden
• Don Yarolimek
• Curt & Bev Youngbauer
• Richard & Gloria Zabel
• Joanne Zimmerman 

In Memoriam
• James D. (Jake) Abbott 
• James E. (Jim) Abbott 
• Flavilla Anderson 
• Shirley Anderson 
• J. Robert Arens 
• Karen Mary Arens 
• Odell, Ellie & Jim Arens 
• Jim & Johanna Arnoldy 
• Neil Auth 
• Henry & Mary Barton 
• Harold Berg 
• Michael Scott Beyer 

• Tom Binner 
• Alton Bjurquist 
• Dr. Bertram & Dorothy Bouquet
• Ruth Breitung 
• Russell & Shirley Breuer 
• Bertha Burfeind 
• Ed & Frances Burfeind 
• Elward Burfeind 
• Lela & Irvin Burkhardt 
• Helen Burrichter 
• John A. Burrichter 
• Lucille M. Burrichter 
• Sophia Burrichter 
• Marne Busch 
• Norm Bussian 
• Alison Carlini 
• Roberta Carrels 
• Jim Christoffer 
• Donald, Dorothy & David Costello
• Lyle Cruser 
• Lester & Marcella Culbertson
• Marjorie Deming 
• Bernard & Ethel Denk 
• Lucille G. Dick 
• Robert & Lucille Dick 
• Alfred John Paul Drenckhahn
• Janice Earney 
• Brad, Brenda & Brian Einck
• Dr. Earl & Marvel Ellis 
• Paul Eversman 
• Etta Falls 
• Juliana Fedie 
• Anita Felton 
• James W. Fitzgerald 
• Robert M. & Catherine A. Fitzgerald
• Bill Flies 
• Marlys Flies 
• Millie Flies 
• Paul & Lois Flies 
• James Gander 
• Joseph & Patricia Gasik 
• Carol Gosse 
• Edwin Graner 
• Eleanor Groby 
• Gary Gusa 
• Harold & Sally Hall 
• Ted Hammer 
• John Hanson 
• Robert & Wilhemine Hanson
• Bill Hargesheimer 
• Jeremiah Harney 

• Caitlin Kasper Haynes 
• Yvonne (Bonnie) Heddlesten
• Anthony (Ed) Helmueller 
• Sharon Helmueller 
• James W. Hennessy 
• Ralph Herrera 
• Nancy Holler 
• John & Marie Huber 
• Jerome J. Hungerford 
• Dale Iberg 
• Ray & Lila Iberg 
• Jim Janisch 
• Kathy Jeffery 
• Father Thomas Jennings 
• Jimmy Johnson 
• LeRoy & Rosetta Johnson 
• Vernon & Gladys Johnson 
• Bernetta Kahabka 
• Francis Hank Kanz 
• Dr. Raymond & Marian Kasper
• Frances Carroll Kassabaum
• Dorothy Kennebeck 
• Hermie & Florence Kennebeck
• Joseph (Dode) & Lucille 

Kennebeck 
• Margaret Kennebeck 
• Rose Kennebeck 
• Sandy & Robert Klas, Jr.
• Everett & Leona Klassen 
• Paul Klees 
• Gerald P. Klein 
• Bea Koch 
• Bertha Koepsell 
• Jon Kohn 
• Toni Kopp 
• Bill & Lois Kreofsky 
• Dean Kuklinski 
• Frank & Amelia Kuklinski 
• Ron & Sue Ann Kunz 
• Mary LaBrec 
• Eileen (Wolfe) Lafferty 
• Rosie Lamey 
• Bill and Enid Landby 
• Della Larson 
• Gladys Larson 
• Helen & Harry Laska 
• Kate, Dolly & Grace Laska 
• Tim Laska 
• Lorne & Sonia LePoudre 
• Mary Ann Lockwood 
• Eugene & Shirley Loechler 
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Doctor’s Day, March 30, honors physicians for their ability to comfort and heal 
through unsurpassed skill and dedication. Few professions in the world require 
the constant commitment and compassion that is necessary of doctors every 
workday of their lives. In recognition of its physicians on Doctor’s Day, Gundersen 
Health System donated $21,000 to 38 food pantries including Wabasha Area 
Food Shelf, Plainview Elgin Area Food Shelf and Alma Food Pantry. 

Cardinal Health, Kevin Flies, Paul Flies, 
John Klees, Tedd Kruger, Gene Marx, 
Russ Meyer, Minnesota Ag Group, 
Inc.,  Feils Oil, Brian Ristow- Ristow 
Seed Sales Channel Seed, Riverview 
Cemetery, John Marx, Wabasha Sand 
& Gravel, Ron Wallerich, Aaron Welti, 
Tom Welti, and Ag Partners.

• Ken & Lucille Loechler 
• Vince & Bereith Loechler 
• Dave Madison 
• Dr. & Mrs. D. G. Mahle 
• Elaine Malone 
• Leona Manzow 
• Cornelius & Sylvia Maringer
• Norm Marsolek 
• Dr. David Martin 
• Ritchie & Amy Marx 
• Walter & Marie Marx 
• LaVerne & Kathryn Mathias
• Dianne  Mazure 
• David McDonald 
• Ralph McDonald 
• Dan Mertes 
• Harry & Marilyn Meyer 
• Romond, Steve & Earl Meyer
• Beatrice Mikelson 
• Joyce Miller 
• Veryl (Bud) Miller 
• Al & Patsy Moxness 
• Donny Murray 
• Fred E. Myers 
• Ruth Ann Myers 
• Robert Narveson 
• Andrew & Jane Noll 
• Robert & Dorothy Noll 
• Lowell Nystrom 
• David Ochsner 
• Dr. C. G. Ochsner 
• Mary Ochsner 
• Steven Oenning 
• Myrtle Olson 

• Dwayne Ordorff 
• Ed Ostrom 
• Barbara Packer 
• Our Parents 
• Jim Passe 
• Walt & Carrie Passe 
• Dale Patraw 
• Gary Patraw 
• Ken Pavelka 
• Dr. James Perry 
• Dennis Pfeilsticker 
• Glen Polyard 
• Art & Clara Prescher 
• Jim & Rita Purvis 
• Gladys Reinhardt 
• John Reinhardt 
• Catherine S. Richardson 
• Mae & Leonard Riester 
• Rodney & Matthew Rietmann
• James Roemer 
• Richard Roemer 
• Deb Rotering 
• Delila Roth 
• Henry & Marie Rott 
• Francis (Bud) & Donna Russell
• Cherie Sanders 
• Rich Scharr 
• Barbara Schmidt 
• Elizabeth (Betty) Schmidt 
• Ken Schmoker 
• Bernice Schumacher 
• Bruce Schurhammer 
• Don Schurhammer 
• Valentine Schurhammer 

• Diane Schuth 
• Ed & John Schuth 
• Nathan Sholing 
• Shirley & Carroll Smith 
• Dorothy L. Snider 
• Dan Sobeck 
• Margaret Speedling 
• Ron Stamschror 
• Dean Stordahl 
• Leonard Stromness 
• Vince & Bunnie Suilman 
• Francis & Elaine Suilmann 
• Lloyd Suilmann 
• Rosina Suilmann 
• Sandi Suilmann 
• Eunice Sulentich 
• Tom Sullivan 
• Vincent Sullivan 
• Marcella F. Swain 
• Mark Swart 
• Robert Swenson 
• Charles & Marie Theismann
• James Theismann 
• Dale Thompson 
• Ed Thornton 
• Clifford Tibor 
• Geraldine E. Tibor 
• Calvin Tiffany 
• Dr. Marvin Timm 
• Patrick Timm 
• Greg Van Natta 
• Debbie (Patraw) Wagner 
• Joseph & Mary Wallerich 
• Alma Waterbury 

• William M. Weisenbeck 
• Marilyn Wilcox 
• Richard E. Wilson 
• Ruth Elizabeth Wilson 
• Anna Witte 
• Lynn Wittig 
• Harry & Delphine Wobbe 
• Eugene (Bunny) Wodele 
• Mary T. Wolf 
• Henry & Lavina Wolfe 
• Joseph Wolfe 
• Louis & Virginia Wolfe 
• Carol Wooden 
• Mary Wooden 
• Chuck Worthington 

In Honor Of
• Vonnie & Rush Cleeton 
• Father Michael Cronin 
• Tom Crowley 
• Gundersen St. Elizabeth’s Hospital 

and Clinics’ Staff 
• Vicky Johnson 
• Mary Burrichter & Bob Kierlin
• Jared Peterson, PT
• Father James Russell 
• Father Donald J. Schmitz 
• Lauren Sell 
• Cardiac Rehab and Wellness 

Center Staff 
• Mark & Linda Suilmann 
• Mary Ann Witte 
• Bob Wooden 
• Nancy & Brian Zabel

Thank you to 
our “Field Of 
Dreams” Donors
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1200 Grant Blvd. W., Wabasha, MN 55981
(651) 565-5587 | cftiffan@gundersenhealth.org

gundersenhealth.org/st-elizabeths/foundation

Proceeds from this annual appeal will benefit the construction of a progressive 
rehabilitation and wellness center and retail pharmacy expansion. 

Foundation Board Members: Paul Busch, Doug Penning, Fr. James Russell, Sandra 
Fitzgerald, Amy Gaedtke, Rita Fox, Carol Scott, Bob Wooden, Kim Brunkow, Jerry Arens, 
Shelby Schlosstein, John Doffing, Tom Crowley. Not pictured: Mark Jarstad, Gary Stumpf .

SCAN TO DONATE


